

### **TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM**

## BULLETIN



Number 10, 2020-2021

**June 2021, Sivan - Tammuz 5781** 

Rabbi Moti Rieber



### Beineinu – Between Us By Rabbi Moti Rieber

#### Reflections of an Interim Rabbi

As I write this, last Friday was our first outdoor service. About 30 people showed up, despite the threatening weather. We were able to

give birthday and anniversary blessings, and to acknowledge our graduates, Drora Neff (Christine Montgomery) and Joey Rieber.

I could really sense how excited everyone was to be there. The eagerness to be together again palpable. Even though we did not serve food, people hung around after the service to catch up with their friends.

As I come to the end of my service here at Temple Beth Sholom, I have conflicted feelings. It is hard not to feel disappointed that I did not get more of a chance to get to know the members of the community. After all, there's only so much personal connection one can develop on the other side of a Zoom prayer service.

On the other hand, it is probably just as well that you had an interim rabbi for this weird year, as opposed to hiring a new rabbi right away and having him or her try to get to know everybody from a distance. I was able to meet and work closely with several people, especially the Board of diDectors under the leadership of Alan Parker, and the Religious Services Committee under the leadership of first Julie Petruccelli-Treen and then Sarah Roth. I got to know the people with whom I planned the High Holy Day services and the Passover Seder, as well as those who came to adult ed. And we had a couple of very meaningful lifecycle events as well.

I think the excitement with which people greeted this first in-person service shows that the congregation is in a good place going forward. Every synagogue (and probably every church) in the country is wondering if the people will still be there when in-person activities resume. Temple's members will be there as you are eager to be there.

Another thing I see as a strength, is the great core of young leadership in the congregation. The Blintze Brunch would not happen without this leadership. I will note further that a number of these young leaders are Jews by choice. I say this only to note that where a lot of Jews-by-birth

Continued on Page 2

Temple Beth Sholom 4200 SW Munson Avenue, Topeka, KS 66604-1879 Phone: 785-272-6040 FAX: 785-272-1565 Website: templebethsholomtopeka.org

### Continued on Page 1

See belonging to Temple (or not) as coming from a sense of obligation, these young leaders are here by choice - literally. That means that there is something vibrant and meaningful that they find here.

I think this dynamic says something interesting about liberal Judaism in our time. There is a famous book by a Buddhist teacher with the title, "Zen Mind, Beginners Mind." This refers to having a sense of openness, eagerness, and a lack of preconceptions. I encourage everyone to try to maintain that sense of "beginners mind." It is that sense of wonder, of eagerness, of engagement brought into Jewish life by people who choose to be there that makes it vibrant for all of us. Jews by choice bring us a great gift.

This is probably the smallest Jewish community I have ever served or been a member of. I know how easy it is to think of what we do not have – more Jews, more infrastructure etc. Yet TBS has a vibrancy that can be missing from communities much larger than this one. Maybe it is because people know they have to help out if the congregation is going to thrive. It comes down to this: people here really care about each other.

I encourage everyone to think, not of what is missing, but of the strengths that serve as the cornerstone of this community. Because I can tell you, they are there. And it starts with the people.

Thanks for letting me walk with you for part of the way.

### **JUNE SHABBAT SERVICES**

### Religious Services for June via Zoom

(Zoom Links are in Weekly emails or reminder service emails)

### Friday, June 4, Shabbat Service – 7:30 pm

Rhoda Wisman will lead the service. Howard and Elaine Schwartz will give the D'Var Torah.

### Friday, June 11, Outdoor Shabbat Service on Temple Grounds - 7:00 pm

Rabbi Moti Rieber will lead the service. June birthday and anniversary blessings will be given. This is an in-person service and not available on Zoom or Facebook.

### Friday, June 18, Shabbat Service – 7:30 pm

Esther Potts and Stephanie Schuttera will lead the service.

### Friday, June 25, Shabbat Service - 7:30 pm

Rabbi Moti Rieber will lead the service.

#### **Contributions**

We appreciate the thoughtfulness of those who support Temple Beth Sholom by remembering and honoring their friends and loved ones through their generous contributions.

### **General Fund**

#### **Einsteins**

#### Jack and Rhoda Wisman

- -In memory of Nickie Stein
- -In memory of Geri Goldstein
- -In memory of Irv Sheffel
- -In memory of Sonny Facher
- -Mazel Tov to the parents and grandparents on the birth of Clyde Benjamin Hauser
- Clyde Benjamin Hauser
- -A huge "thank you" to Alan Parker for all the work and hours he put into making the Holocaust Commemoration a success

### Nancy Garfield John and Fern Rosenberg Simon Joseph Bob Harms and Liz Bergmann-Harms

-In memory of Samuel Fredman

### Religious School Fund Harold and Mary Ann Bryan

-In memory of Dorothy Bryan

#### **Endowment Fund**

### Allen and Beth Kossov

-In memory of Michael Kossoy

### **Security Fund**

### **Len and Terry Richter**

- -In memory of Sonny Lipitz
- -In memory of Bruce A. Goldstein

#### **Nancy Garfield**

# Adult Education Fund Joyce Shapiro and Lia Shapiro-Felix

-In memory of Rebecca Shapiro

### **MAZEL TOV!**

-To **Drora Neff (Christine Montgomery)** for graduating from Royal Valley High School. She plans to attend Highland Community College, then transfer to University of Kansas and pursue a degree in Jewish Studies.

-To Alan and Marilyn Parker's son, Adam, who graduated from Arizona State University with a Bachelor of Science degree in Biochemistry.

-To **Jonah Stiel** for being named a Goldwater Scholar in spring 2021 and nominated for the Astronaut Scholarship from the Astronaut Scholarship Foundation.

-To **Joey Rieber** for graduation from Shawnee Mission South High School. Joey will be attending Johnson County Community College in the fall.



The Temple Beth Sholom family extends condolences to:

-To the family of **Barbara Schulman**, a past member of Temple Beth Sholom.

Zichronam livracha – May their memory be a blessing.

#### **Yahrzeits**

**June 4** – Irving Berger, Clara Gordon, Abe Einstein, Myer Scrinopskie, Ghizela Alberg, Fanny Greenstein, Barbara Brown, Adeline Briman June 11 – Ron Curnes. Barney Spector, Doris Sachs, Barney Seff June 18 – Benjamin Barnum, May Zeligman, Hy Finston, Dorothy Thompson, Bernie Leff, Harold Gilmore, Ginny Scrinopskie June 25 – Janet Facher, Leslie M. Gardener, Harry Moore, Arnold Boorstein, Abe Pozez, Sara Baraban, Stephan Posner, Josh Richter, Lee Samuels, Bernard Meyers, Rose Briman, Abe Gartner, Bernard Greene, Hyman Zeligman, S. Sidney Kaufman, Morris Levine, Stuart McKinnon

### **Church Using Temple**

The Apostolic Assembly Church is using the Social Hall at the Temple. They are in the building on Wednesday evenings from 7:00 – 8:30 pm and on Sunday afternoons from 1:00 – 4:30 pm. Please greet them when you see them.

They will be adhering to strict cleaning and social distancing guidelines.

#### Dear Rabbi Moti:

When thinking about how to write this letter to you, we looked back through your year from May 2020 to now. You have taken tremendous time and effort in guiding us, teaching us and comforting us during this time as our interim rabbi.

In August, you lead us for your first Shabbat service. This is also when you hit the ground running, meeting with the Religious School Committee and the Social Action Committee, you attended a Zoom Temple Beth Sholom Board meeting and met with the Religious Services Committee to plan the High Holy Days services. You encouraged everyone to "be in touch." In September, you wrote your first bulletin article and acknowledged the "seismic shift" when Rabbi Stiel departed and encouraged us to reach inside and find our inner strength, resilience, and spirit. In October, you held an "open sukkah" which provided the opportunity for members to visit the sukkah, shake the lulav and etrog, and to meet and greet you (with masks and social distance). In November, you helped us to remember Jewish values to guide our actions at the voting booth. To wrap up the first half of the year in December, you offered an adult education class discussing what Hanukkah celebrates and then you participated in the Religious School's Hanukkah Celebration.

In the new year, you discussed the interfaith "ground rules" of praying which is inclusive to all religions and helped us move forward as part of the interfaith community. In February, you facilitated Rabbi Simcha Raphael's Scholar-In-Residence weekend, "Judaism and the Mysteries of Life, Death and the World Beyond." In March, you discussed the opportunity for Jewish exploration and celebration of Women's History month and introduced us to several Jewish women who have made significant contributions to the Jewish People. You conducted "Third Thursday with Rabbi Moti," providing explorations of topics in Jewish thought and text and the topic for March were the Pesach texts. You also led a very lively second night seder via Zoom and challenged us to think about "Would you rather" questions. In April, you participated in the State of Kansas Holocaust Commemoration and led a Thursday with Rabbi adult education class titled "Reconstructionism 101." In May, you led a spirited outdoor Temple service, and you led the "Third Thursday with Rabbi Rieber" class on Shavuot.

There is so much we are thankful to you for, and this is only a brief overview. On behalf of the Temple Beth Sholom Board of Directors, Committee chairs and members, and the entire congregation of Temple Beth Sholom, we would like to extend our sincere gratitude and thanks to you, Reb Moti.

### Sincerely:

Sarah Roth, Religious Services Committee Chair Jane Greene, Board of Directors member

# Online Jewish Education and Worship Opportunities For Adults and Kids

What Jewish learning will you/your kids do this summer? Here are some excellent online opportunities! IF you know more, send the link to the Temple office.

Union for Reform Judaism: <a href="https://urj.org/">https://urj.org/</a>

Lookstein Virtual Jewish Academy: <a href="https://www.looksteinvirtual.org/">https://www.looksteinvirtual.org/</a>

Children's crafts, stories and more: <a href="https://pjlibrary.org/home">https://pjlibrary.org/home</a>
Ideas and Opportunities for good deeds: <a href="https://www.areyvut.org/">https://www.areyvut.org/</a>

Jewish learning for kids: <a href="https://bytes.jikids.org/">https://bytes.jikids.org/</a>

Educational games: <a href="https://gamedev.msu.edu/sparks-of-eternity/">https://gamedev.msu.edu/sparks-of-eternity/</a>

Educational videos for kids: https://www.facebook.com/torahtron/?hc\_location=ufi

A new feature in the Bulletin will be a list of birthdays and anniversaries of members for the month. The office did not have a birth date or anniversary for everyone. If your birthday or anniversary is not listed or if you do not want your birthday or anniversary listed, please inform the Temple office. We hope you enjoy seeing who else has a birthday the same as you.

### **June Birthdays**

Leif Dolan – 6th

Marcus Giancana – 6th

Max Treen – 6th

Rob Briman – 17th

Todd Gordon – 18th

Molly Wisman – 19th

Deborah Edelman-Dolan – 27th

Lindsay Moyer – 29th

Marj Murray – 29th

Dena O'Brien – 29th

Melissa Householder – 30th

Kathleen Levy – 30th

#### **June Anniversaries**

John Kauk and Nancy Nowick-Kauk – 4<sup>th</sup> Jerry and Jeanne Frieman – 11th Paul and Yocheved Nusbaum – 16th Lorne and Marie Ruby – 16th





### **Temple Beth Sholom** 2021 Virtual Annual Meeting

**Sunday, June 13, at 10:00 am** 



-Election of Officers and Board members -Approval of the budget -Discussion of other Temple matters

-Celebrate the 2021Miriam Award Recipients: Mary Ann Bryan, Kim Gordon, Todd and Tara Gordon and Will and Esther Potts

In accordance with ARTICLE XI, COMMITTEES of the Bylaws of Temple Beth Sholom, "It shall be the duty of this committee to submit names of nominees for the seats on the Board of Directors and all officers to the congregation for election." The Nominating Committee submits the following slate for election at the annual meeting on Sunday, June 13, at 10:00 am."

#### **Officers**

President – Julie Petruccelli-Treen Vice President – Deborah Edelman-Dolan Financial Secretary – Margot Brown Secretary – Esther Potts Treasurer – Alan Wisman

Nominated for a first term on the Board of Directors for 3 years:

Art Glassman Danelle Harsin Hayley Magee

The Bylaws also state, "The names of the nominees shall be announced in the Temple Bulletin six weeks prior to the annual meeting. This committee shall accept nominations by the congregation at large submitted in writing up to three weeks prior to the Annual Meeting. Nominations after this deadline are not allowed." Thank you to our Nomination Committee: 

### Hy-Vee Gift Cards & Dillons Rewards Program

Do not forget we have Hy-Vee gift cards in the Temple office, and we get 5% from Hy-Vee. You can purchase other gift cards at Hy-Vee with your Temple Hy-Vee gift card, purchased at Temple Beth Sholom. And as a reminder, if you are signed up for the Dillons Community Reward program through your Dillon's card, Temple Beth Sholom receives a percentage of your grocery purchases.



Dear Temple Beth Sholom Family,

I wish to extend to all of you a heartfelt thank you for the beautiful memory book and the gift card. I love memory books and will especially enjoy looking back at this very special memory book in the years to come. It will serve as a wonderful reminder of the many incredible Temple members I was privileged to know. Diane and I used the gift card to pick out a lovely pair of Shabbat candle sticks. As we light the Shabbat candles each week that will be held in these special candle sticks, they will serve as a reminder of all the Shabbats spent at Temple with all the warm and caring TBS family.

I not only thank you for these gifts, but also for the gift of having led music at Temple Beth Sholom. It was truly an honor, and I am a better person thanks to all of you.

Sincerely,

Warren Sickel

### MAY 14, OUTDOOR SHABBAT SERVICE







The next outdoor Shabbat Service will be June 11, 2021, at 7:00 pm.

# Middot Va'ad: Gaining Jewish Wisdom and Understanding Next Meeting: June 23 at noon via Zoom

We read Alan Morinis' With Heart in Mind ~ Mussar Teachings to Transform Your Life. We study the character traits (middot) and work on bringing them into our lives in the right amount. Please have the book for the Va'ad meetings. We will review Chapter 40 and read Chapter 41. Newcomers are always welcome. The Zoom link is in the Temple Beth Sholom weekly e-mail.

### **Monthly Shabbat Morning Study Opportunity**

Kabbalah Study - 9:00 - 10:30 am, Saturday, June 12 and 26, via Zoom.

We are currently reading and discussing the Zohar.

If you want to get an inside look at the *Zohar*, please join us for this fascinating read! Let the Temple Office know if you want to attend via Zoom.

JEWISH STUDIES

### **Doorstep Newsletter Article – June 2021**

This month begins Doorstep's 55<sup>th</sup> year of providing service to our neighbors, in need in, the Topeka community and surrounding areas. We are planning a year-long celebration of this anniversary as we seek "to invite, involve, include, and inspire people to participate in Doorstep's mission".

As member congregations of Doorstep, we know that many of you participate in Doorstep in a variety of ways. Whether you are a regular or occasional volunteer, you donate food, clothing, household, and monetary gifts, buy quilt drawing tickets or cinnamon rolls, bake cakes for Soup Line or join our Walk/5K Run, it takes all of us working together to make Doorstep work! And, clearly it is working as we enter our 55<sup>th</sup> year of service!

Currently, we are planning a kick-off for late June, as we seek to raise awareness and funds for our assistance programs, capital improvements, Doorstep's endowment fund, and operating expenses throughout this next year. For example, our HVAC system is original to the building, which we own, and is over 60 years old. It is time for an upgrade, and we need to raise funds for a new, more efficient system.

More information will be going out to our congregations, local media, and on our Facebook page in June, and throughout the next year regarding ways you can help Doorstep and continue to be a part of the work we do as neighbors helping neighbors.



#### **EPOCH TREE OF LIFE**

The plaque on the new Epoch Tree of Life reads: In Loving memory of Nancy Scrinopskie Epoch and Barry and Evan Epoch. Gift from Ron and Frayna Scrinopskie.

The Epoch Tree of Life has been installed on the North wall of the Temple Sanctuary. You can purchase and engrave a leaf for \$100.

Please contact Temple Office for details.

### Highlights from Temple Beth Sholom Board meeting, May 5, 2021

- Our Take-Home Meal Blintze Brunch was even more successful than last July. The Board thanks every person who was involved from start to finish. There is a good possibility that unsold Blintze Brunch food items may be made available. Elaine Schwartz announced that the Silent Auction start date will be postponed until the website and all the auction items are ready.
- Congratulations to Davin Potts and his entire family on his Bar Mitzvah. It was a Temple first because the event was live streamed to Davin's Bar Mitzvah page on Facebook.
- The Kansas Holocaust Commemoration was held online this year because of the pandemic, which caused last year's Commemoration to be canceled. Jane Greene, Jessica Rockhold, and Alan Parker co-chaired the State Holocaust Commission. This year the entire event was presented in video format, which was produced by Alan Parker.
- The application for a new 2021 Security Grant was submitted. Thanks went to Len Richter and Elaine Schwartz for their hard work and expertise.
- This marked the last regular board meeting for Rabbi Rieber as our rabbi and for Alan Parker as board president.

## CALENDAR OF JEWISH HOLIDAYS 2021-2022 5782

#### **DESCRIPTION OF OBSERVANCE**

There are three major branches within Judaism: Orthodox, Conservative, and Reform. All three consider the holy days to be special religious events. Each has its own practice of observance regarding work and school on holy days. As a result, the number of days which a holy day may be observed varies from person to person.

The Jewish Sabbath (Shabbat) begins each week before sunset on Friday and ends after sunset on Saturday.

All Jewish holidays begin before sunset of the previous evening. It is important that schools avoid conflicts on the eve and the day of the holiday.

## STUDENTS AND STAFF WILL PROBABLY BE ABSENT FOR THESE HOLY DAYS, AND SHOULD NOT BE EXPECTED TO PREPARE ASSIGNMENTS OR FOR EXAMS.

#### ROSH HASHANAH - Jewish New Year

Sunset Monday evening - September 6, 2021 through sunset Wednesday - September 8, 2021

Rosh Hashanah is the beginning of the Jewish year.
It is the first of the High Holy Days and marks the start of the ten-day period of penitence and spiritual renewal.

#### YOM KIPPUR - Day of Atonement

Sunset Wednesday evening - September 15, 2021 through Thursday evening - September 16, 2021

This is the most holy day in the Jewish year. It is devoted to fasting and prayer, as people ask G-d and each other for forgiveness.

#### PASSOVER (Seders - first two evenings) - Festival of Freedom

Sunset Friday evening, April 15, 2022 (First Seder) and sunset Saturday evening, April 16, 2022 (Second Seder).

(First two days: sunset April 15 through sunset April 17. Full Passover holiday sunset April 15 through sunset April 23, 2022).

The Seder is a family ritual service that occurs on the first two evenings of Passover. Students should not be expected to prepare assignments or for exams on these nights. The first two and last two days of Passover are holy days, when students and staff may be absent. Passover celebrates the liberation of the Jews from Egyptian bondage. During this eight-day holiday, many Jews refrain from eating bread products and eat matzah (unleavened bread) instead.

#### STUDENTS AND STAFF MAY BE ABSENT FOR THE FOLLOWING HOLIDAYS:

#### SUKKOT - First two days

Sunset Monday evening - September 20, 2021 through sunset Wednesday - September 22, 2021

Sukkot is the Jewish festival of thanksgiving and harvest.

#### SHEMINI ATZERET

Sunset Monday evening - September 27, 2021 through sunset Tuesday - September 28, 2021

Shemini Atzeret is the eighth day of Sukkot, on which special memorial prayers are said.

#### SIMCHAT TORAH

Sunset Tuesday evening - September 28, 2021 through sunset Wednesday - September 29, 2021

Simchat Torah celebrates the conclusion of the yearly cycle of reading the Five Books of Moses and its beginning anew, thus demonstrating that study is a never-ending process.

SERVING KANSAS AND WESTERN MISSOURI

JEWISH COMMUNITY RELATIONS BUREAU AJC

PASSOVER - Last two days

Sunset Thursday evening - April 21, 2022 through sunset Saturday - April 23, 2022 (full Passover holiday sunset April 15-April 23, 2022- see above)

The last two days of Passover conclude the celebration of Passover.

#### SHAVUOT

Sunset Saturday evening - June 4, 2022 through sunset Monday - June 6, 2022

Shavuot celebrates the covenant established at Mount Sinai between G-d and Israel, and the revelation of the Ten Commandments.

JCRB | AJC Kansas City
5801 WEST 115TH STREET, SUITE 203

OVERLAND PARK, KANSAS 66211 p. 913.327.8127 p. 913.327.8280 JCRBAJC@JEWISHKC.ORG

WWW.JCRBAJC.ORG

Side 1

### It is an honor and privilege to be a member of Temple Beth Sholom and to be on the Board.

After surviving this Pandemic of 2020, I can tell you my family is glad we are vaccinated. But I must admit that I miss going to services in person, seeing the Torah taken out of the Ark, and hearing it read aloud to us by the Rabbi. I miss the sound and sight of everyone together on a Friday night in person and then seeing the kids run around after services during the Oneg in the social hall.

Our son Daniel has really grown up over the last year and watching services on a computer screen was just not the same for him (or me either) as being present in person at Temple. At the same time, we also do not want the virus, nor did we want anyone in our family or Temple to catch it either. We are waiting for a time to safely return and with the right safety precautions.

I do miss the days before the virus at Temple. I believe our best days also lie ahead for all our families, given we have vaccines more available and other safety measures as well. We also have things to look forward to in the future. We will have a Bar Mitzvah to celebrate with Daniel in the future along with other children at Temple, either online or in person, and hopefully, a summer filled with many fun things to do. We are going on a trip to Yellowstone National Park and numerous bicycle rides through the parks in Topeka. Daniel will enjoy his BMX bike racing this summer, playing basketball in tournaments, and going fishing as well.

This last year has given me new reason to think about the prayer we all say from our Mishkan T'filah, the Hashiveinu: "Return us to You and we will return. Renew our days as of old!"

I think we all would like to return to a world where we are not sick with COVID and we can safely get together, in a healthy environment. That is certainly my wish for the coming years ahead.

Ezra Ginzburg
Temple Beth Sholom
Board Member

#### TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM MISSION STATEMENT

The purpose of this Congregation shall be to worship God in accordance with the faith of Judaism; to cultivate a love and understanding of the Jewish heritage through study; to stimulate fellowship in the Jewish community and the community at large; to strengthen the bond of loyalty with the Jewish people everywhere; and to promote the principles of righteousness in the world. To further those purposes the Congregation will be a member of the Union for Reform Judaism.

# **JUNE 2021**

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesd	ay Thursda	ay Friday	Saturday
		1	2 No Board Meeting	3	4 Shabbat Service via Zoom 7:30 pm Rhoda Wisman	5
6	7	8	9	10	Outdoor Shabbat Service at Temple 7:00 pm Rabbi Rieber	12 Kabbalah Study Group via Zoom 9:00 am
Annual Meeting via Zoom 10:00 am	14	15	16 Religious Services Committee Meeting Via Zoom 7:00 pm	17	18 Shabbat Service via Zoom 7:30 pm Esther Potts/ Stephanie Schuttera	19
20	21	22	23 KNI Blood Drive 9:30 am Middot Va'ad via Zoom 12:00 pm	24	25 Shabbat Service via Zoom 7:30 pm Rabbi Rieber	26 Kabbalah Study Group via Zoom 9:00 am
27	28	29	30			

Want to keep up with Temple EVENTS?! Access Temple's Calendar:

https://templebethsholomtopeka.view-events.com/calendar/73982531/

Make donations and contributions to Temple at this secure link (in the message box on the checkout page, put what the donation is for): <a href="https://tbs.convertri.com/donate">https://tbs.convertri.com/donate</a>

## **Temple Beth Sholom**

4200 SW Munson Ave, Topeka, KS 66604-1879

The Temple Beth Sholom *Bulletin* is published by Temple Beth Sholom at 4200 SW Munson Ave., Topeka, KS monthly. Material for inclusion should be received at Temple office NO LATER THAN the 8<sup>th</sup> of the month prior to publication.

Website-temple beth sholom to peka.org

President – Alan Parker

Vice-President – Julie Petruccelli-

Treen

Secretary – Deborah Edelman-

Dolan

Financial Secretary – Margot

Brown

Treasurer – Alan Wisman

Board members:

Ezra Ginzburg, Jane Greene,

Danelle Harsin, Melissa

Householder, Allen Kossoy, Hayley

Magee, Stephanie Schuttera, Elaine

Schwartz, Ron Scrinopskie



## UPDATE CONTACT INFORMATION:

We are updating our directory and email list. Please send any updates to your mailing address, phone numbers and email addresses to the Temple office at office@tbstopeka.org.

#### MONTHLY E-BULLETIN

If you know anyone who is not receiving the monthly email bulletin but would like to receive one, please inform the Temple Office.

Office Hours – Monday to Friday 9:00 am to 12:00 pm or by appointment Rabbi Rieber Office Hours by appointment

**COMMUNICATION RESOURCES:** 

www.templebethsholomtopeka.org
Facebook: Templebethsholom-topeka
Office@tbstopeka.org
Rabbi@tbstopeka.org

